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Date Change for Madisonville PSC Public Comment Meeting  

For KU Case #2025-00113 and LG&E Case #2025-00114 
 

FRANKFORT, Ky. (October 8, 2025) – The Kentucky Public Service Commission is 

holding public comment hearings to provide an opportunity for the public to give 

comments regarding Louisville Gas & Electric (LG&E) and Kentucky Utilities’ (KU) 

applications to adjust their tariffed rates. On May 30, 2025, LG&E and KU filed 

applications for a general adjustment of its base rates using a forecasted test year and 

included other related accounting requests and tariff changes.  The meeting date for the 

Madisonville meeting that was originally scheduled for Monday, October 13th has 

changed due to a scheduling conflict. The meeting will now be held on Thursday, 

October 30 at 5:00 pm Central Time at the Madisonville City Council Chambers, 77 N 

Main Street 2nd floor, Madisonville, KY 42431. 

 

LG&E and KU have proposed a rate increase for their Kentucky customers, 

which is the first such request since 2020. KU is seeking an 11.5% increase, while 

LG&E is asking for an 8.3% increase for electric service and a 14% increase for natural 

gas. These increases are proposed to fund infrastructure upgrades and address rising 

costs, including those associated with severe weather events. The potential changes 

could mean a monthly increase of $18.14 for KU customers using 1,085 kWh and 

$11.04 for LG&E electric customers using 866 kWh, and $11.12 for LG&E natural gas 

customers using 52 Ccf, according to initial estimates. 

 

Comments can be submitted at any time at 

https://psc.ky.gov/Case/SearchCasesPublicComments, emailed to 

PSC.comment@ky.gov, or mailed to 211 Sower Boulevard, Frankfort, KY 40601.  All 

comments should include the commenter’s name, address, and the case number.  
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The complete application, a description of the review process, public comments, 

and other case filings are available at https://psc.ky.gov/Case/ViewCaseFilings/2025-

00113 and https://psc.ky.gov/Case/ViewCaseFilings/2025-00114. 

 

The PSC is an independent agency attached for administrative purposes to the 

Energy and Environment Cabinet. It regulates more than 1,100 gas, water, sewer, 

electric and telecommunication utilities operating in Kentucky and has approximately 90 

employees. 
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FOLLOW THE PSC ON X, FACEBOOK & YouTube 

 
QUESTIONS OR PROBLEMS REGARDING YOUR UTILITY SERVICE? 

CALL THE PSC CONSUMER HOTLINE: 800-772-4636 
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